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September 26, 2022 
 
 

Amy M. Eitzen, Ed.D. 
Associate Dean, College of Education 
Commonwealth University of Pennsylvania 
Bloomsburg, PA. 17815 
aeitzen@bloomu.edu 
570-389-2727 
 
 
Dear Amy: 
 

I am writing in follow up to our past communications regarding the recent merger of three entities, which 
led to the establishment of the Commonwealth University of Pennsylvania (Commonwealth), the status of 
Commonwealth’s accreditation by CAEP, and the timeline required for Commonwealth to undergo a re-
accreditation review. This letter addresses your request to have Commonwealth’s review take place in 
Fall 2026 and provides information on additional requirements applicable to Commonwealth. 

 
Because the merger involved the integration of Lock Haven University of Pennsylvania (Lock Haven), an 
NCATE-accredited EPP, and Mansfield University of Pennsylvania (Mansfield), an EPP without any 
accreditation status under CAEP, into Bloomsburg University of Pennsylvania (Bloomsburg) a CAEP-
accredited EPP, and because Bloomsburg is now Commonwealth, Commonwealth assumes the 
accreditation status and term of Bloomsburg.  
 
CAEP policy states that if 2 or more CAEP-accredited EPPs merge, subject to the approval of the state, 
country, or other governing authority under which the surviving EPP operates, the next review will be 
scheduled to take place on the timeline established for the review of the EPP with the shortest remaining 
term. The term of accreditation granted Lock Haven would, if Lock Haven continued to operate, extend to 
the end of 2023. As such, Commonwealth should be subject to the re-accreditation review schedule that 
would have applied to Lock Haven.  

 
You indicated on September 16th that Commonwealth is developing new programs and is in the process 
of aligning competencies in the new curricula so students from the former three institutions can take 
equivalent new courses rather than teaching out progressively small numbers of students each year.  We 
understand this is a work in progress as you develop curriculum for the 2023-24 academic year.   In light 
of the work that is underway, I am waiving Accreditation Policy V.5.02(a), which requires an accreditation 
review to take place on the timeline applicable to the EPP with the shortest remaining term, and granting 
your request for CAEP’s accreditation review of Commonwealth University of Pennsylvania to take place 
in Fall 2026. 
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Please also note that Accreditation Policy requires an EPP, in communicating with candidates (students of 
the EPP), faculty, other stakeholders, and the public about its accreditation status and term, to distinguish 
accurately between programs that are accredited, as a result of having been included in the scope of 
review, and those that are not. As Commonwealth is continuing to operate programs previously 
administered by Lock Haven and Mansfield, rather than teaching out students enrolled in those 
programs, Commonwealth must, in addition to meeting all requirements for continuing accreditation, 
make full disclosure in any communication about Commonwealth’s accreditation by CAEP, that any 
programs not included in a CAEP accreditation review are not CAEP-accredited. 

We hope his provides clarity with the situation, but we would be happy to arrange another conversation 
if you feel that would be helpful.   

Sincerely, 

Christopher Koch, Ed.D. 
President 


